

Bair Middle School Beyond Expectations



Stay Focused, Stay Committed, Stay Positive

School Advisory Council (SAC) Meeting

Thursday, December 6th 2018

ITEM	MINUTES
Call to order	Mr. Clock motions to start the meeting at 5:12. Ms. Moran seconds.
Approval of November Minutes	Ms. Moran motions to approve the minutes. Mr. Charles seconds.
Principal's Report	Winter concert will take place next week. ID badges need to be worn every day. Parents should not be picking up their students in front of the school. An additional campus monitor was hired.
Department Updates	Electives (Clock) – Students placed in the debate competition. Students are participating in the hour of code.
	Literacy (Charles) – Students just finished the second Common Formative Assessment and teachers are analyzing data to prepare for the second semester and the BSA. Literacy week will be celebrated district wide January 28 th – February 1 st . During the 3 rd quarter, language arts will be shifting from reading to writing so the students are prepared to perform on the writing assessment. Reading department will be focused on reading standards.
	Math (Gaines) – 7 th grade is moving into Unit 3 (algebraic expressions and equations) and Algebra 1 is focusing on linear functions. Students from Piper High School's Math club came to help tutor students.
	Social Studies (Schaeffer) – 6 th grade is finishing up Egypt and moving into Israelites and India. 7 th grade is working on the three branches of government. 8 th grade is working on the American Revolution
Title 1	The annual Title 1 survey is out and will be posted on the website. Hard copies will be made in Creole and Spanish as well. Bair was able to buy one more laptop cart with Title 1

Magnet	funds. The Title 1 meeting and luncheon will take place at Signature Grand. The window opened on December 1st. The system is currently
	down, however a lot of requests for tours and shadows have been made.
A + Funds	Two meetings were held with staff and faculty, so they could give their input. A sub-committee was then created, and they took everyone's input and they came up with the proposals. The total is \$81,000. 1st Proposal – All funds divided among instructional staff only. 2nd Proposal – 70% goes to Teachers, 30% goes to non-instructional. All staff that worked 100-136 days receives 50%. All staff that worked 136 days or more gets 100%. 3nd Proposal – All funds divided equally among everyone (organizational unit: anybody employed at Bair last year). We must have a none of the above on the ballot. Ms. Obando feels that everyone receives a share with the heaviest amount going to the teachers. Ms. Moran feels that everyone deserves a share, everyone makes the whole school run. Equal amounts would be about \$880 for everyone. The 70/30 split would be \$976 and \$716. If it is not done by February 1st, all the money would go to teachers currently in the building this year. Ideal is that teachers are presented with one ballot, and none of the above. It must pass with 51% of the vote. Teachers only – 0 votes. 70/30 – 0 votes. Funds divided equally among all staff – 12 yes, 1 abstention. The vote will now be presented to staff, they will have three days to vote. Mr. Charles recommends that the organizational unit be specific so that everyone knows that includes everyone who worked at Bair.
School-wide Calendar Activities	December 18 th – Winter Concert December 20 th – Mr. and Ms. Bair during 1 st and 2 nd period December 20 th – School Dance
Adjournment	Ms. Emrith calls for a motion to adjourn at 5:44. Ms. Moran seconds.